
To: Legislative Assembly of North Dakota 
 
From: Heather Miller, 
 Mandan, ND 
 
Date: January 18, 2021 
 
RE: Testimony in favor of HB 1307 
 
 
Ladies and gentlemen, my name is Heather Miller and I am a resident of Mandan, North Dakota.  I 
hereby give testimony about House Bill 1307 which would enact a law that prohibits places of public 
accommodation from refusing services, goods, or access to facilities to individuals who refuse 
vaccination.  I support this bill. 
 
As a mother of a vaccine-injured child, this bill is important to me because it is my heart’s desire to 
never give my child another vaccine again.  At 18 months of age, my son’s world changed.  It was 
traumatizing to me – shook me to the core.  His journey of healing has been very long.  I truly believe a 
vaccine would do my son more harm than good.  I almost lost him once, and I won’t chance that again!   
 
House Bill 1307 helps people like me who don’t vaccinate because we love and we want to save lives.  
As America works to bring diversity, equity and inclusion to our communities, House Bill 1307 needs to 
pass to bring equity and inclusion to all North Dakotans, no matter their vaccine preference.  Please 
North Dakota, protect people’s right of access to society regardless of vaccination status. 


